
MAILING ADDRESS 
P.O. Box 3165 
Harrisburg, PA 17105 

(717) 761-2633

VIA EMAIL (michael.welter@hecc.oregon.gov) October 18, 2023 

Michael Welter, Rapid Response Coordinator 
Oregon Dislocated Worker Unit, Oregon HECC – Office of Workforce Investments 
3225 25th Street SE  
Salem, OR 97302 

Dear Mr. Welter: 
This notification is being given pursuant to the WARN (Worker Adjustment and Retraining 

Notification) Act and WARN Act regulation 20 C.F.R. § 639.7(e).   

The Wilsonville Rite Aid Distribution Center is permanently closing on April 5, 2024.  This 
closure will be permanent.  It is expected that employee layoffs will begin the first week of January 
2024 and will continue until the facility closes on April 5, 2024, with a small number of employees 
continuing to work at the facility past that date for a short period of time to perform closing activities. 

Employees at this location are not represented by a union, and bumping rights do not exist.  All 
affected employees are being notified on October 18, 2023.  The following positions1 will be affected:  

Job Title Number of Affected Employees 
Asset Protection Manager 1 
Clerical I 4 
Clerical II 3 
Clerical III 10 
Coordinator, Routing 1 
Department Manager 5 
Facility Manager 1 
Forklift Operator 13 
Human Resource Manager 1 
Lead Warehouse 5 
Maintenance II 1 
Maintenance III 7 
Operation Manager 1 
Supervisor 8 
Trailer Mechanic 2 
Warehouse I 43 
Warehouse II 10 
Warehouse III 18 
Warehouse IV 2 
Total 136 

You may contact me at 864-982-9178 for further information. 

Respectfully, 

Terry Elgin 
Direct of Human Resources, Supply Chain 

1   This list was prepared as of October 18, 2023. 
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